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REFRESHING THE COMMUNITY PLAN



(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Promoting Carlisle


Subject Matter
The Policy and Performance Manager submitted report PPP.02/10 presenting the framework for refreshing the Community Plan.

The Local Government Act 2000 required local authorities to publish a Sustainable Community Strategy.  The City Council first approved "A Community Plan for Carlisle 2007" at its meeting on 1 May 2007 in accordance with its responsibility under the Act.  The Plan was subsequently refreshed in April 2008; adopted by full Council on 29 April 2008; submitted to the Carlisle Partnership Executive on 12 May and published at the Partnership Annual General Meeting on 25 June 2008. 

The Policy and Performance Manager informed Members that the changes in the Countywide Strategic Partnership and new proposals for collaboration on a single Community Plan for Cumbria were important developments.  The new proposal (Leading Cumbria Together in Partnership 28 October 2009) provided an option for the Local Strategic Partnership to dovetail its planning with the Countywide Strategic Partnership.  He further emphasised the importance of the Local Strategic Partnership having a separate plan around which it could rally its delivery groups.

Members' attention was then drawn to the timetable drawn from the initial Carlisle Community Plan (2007) and the refresh (2008), details of which were set out in the report.  The timetable was indicative of the detailed work that lay ahead and would develop as priorities were reassessed.

The Leader indicated that it was important that the timetable afforded the Executive and Overview and Scrutiny Panels the opportunity to provide input into the refresh of the Community Plan.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

1.
That the Executive received Report PPP.02/10 and emphasised the importance of ensuring that the timetable afforded the Executive and Overview and Scrutiny the opportunity to provide input on the refresh of the Community Plan.

2.
That the Community; Environment and Economy; and Resources Overview and Scrutiny Panels be requested to consider and comment upon the refreshed Community Plan in due course.

Reasons for Decision
To establish the supportive role the Council is going to play in producing the new Community Plan; and ensure that the matter was included within the work programmes of the Overview and Scrutiny Panels for 2010.







